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ITEM TITLE:  APPROVE A CONTRACT WITH CONSERVE 
LANDCARE FOR PROJECT NO. 2014-15, PARK LANDSCAPE 
MAINTENANCE SERVICES  

 

 

  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Approve a Contract in the amount of $444,960 with Conserve Landcare for Park 
Landscape Maintenance Services.                                
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 

 The City contracts maintenance of its parks and facility landscapes.  
 

 The current contract, with Vintage Associates, will expire June 30, 2015, after a 
five-year term.  
 

 Conserve Landcare is the lowest responsive bidder.  Upon Council approval, 
services will begin July 1, 2015.  

 
FISCAL IMPACT:  
 
This contract (Attachment 1) has three funding sources with annual costs totaling 
$444,960 as follows: 
 
$342,900 General Fund 
$69,780 Lighting & Landscape District Fund 
$32,280 Library & Museum Fund 
 
BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS:  
 
Park Landscape Maintenance Services provides for daily cleaning and weekly 
maintenance of all City parks, facility landscapes (except fire stations), and the natural 
areas in the Bear Creek Trail, Cove Oasis, and Fred Wolff Nature Preserve.   
 
The current landscape maintenance contract expires on July 1, 2015.  Since this was 
the end of a five-year term, the City solicited bids for these services.  The bid 
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documents included new State requirements for prevailing and minimum wages.  
There was also a requirement for the contractor to be a Certified Landscape Irrigation 
Auditor.  Due to concerns about water usage and the new State water restrictions, the 
contractor will be responsible to pay for additional irrigation costs that are within their 
control and not rated as “Efficient” or Excellent” by the Coachella Valley Water 
District.  In situations of backflow theft, vandalism, broken mainlines, or City events 
that require additional water, the contractor will not be responsible for additional 
water usage costs.    
 
A mandatory pre-bid conference was held on May 21, 2015.  Only four interested 
contractors attended the meeting.  
 
In order to qualify for the Park Landscape Maintenance Services contract, the 
contractors were required to possess the following at the time the bid was submitted: 
  

 Class C-27 (Landscaping Contractor) License; 
  

 At least one staff member who has a State Pesticide Applicators License;  
 

 A Certified Arborist;  
 

 Certification in the Operation of Maxicom systems; and 
 
 A Certified Landscape Irrigation Auditor.  

 
Three sealed bids were submitted on Friday, June 5, 2015.  Conserve Landcare, located 
in Thousand Palms, CA was the lowest responsive bidder in the amount of $444,960. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 
Since the current contract for Park Landscape Maintenance Services has completed its 
full term, no alternatives are being recommended. 
 
 
Report prepared by:  Steve Howlett, Golf, Parks, & Facilities Manager 
Report approved for submission by:  Edie Hylton, Deputy City Manager 

Attachment: 1.   Park Landscape Maintenance Services Contract 
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